TOWN OF PORT REXTON 

Minutes 

Regular Meeting 

Wednesday September 6, 2023
6:30 P.M. 
This meeting was held in Council Chambers

Present at the meeting were:

Deputy Mayor Wanda Rex              Councillor Eldon Bannister             Councillor Janice Hayward             Councillor Chris Kelly                                       Councillor Roland Taylor

Town Clerk/Manager Lois Long     

Assistant Clerk: Tina Toope

Regrets: Mayor Dean Bailey and Councilor Lander

Deputy Mayor Rex called the meeting to order at 6:35 and asked for the adoption of the agenda for this meeting.

MOTION #58- 2023– Bannister/Kelly; moved that the agenda for this meeting shall be adopted as presented.  All members present in favor, Motion carried. 
Deputy Mayor Rex then asked if there are no errors or omissions for a motion to adopt the minutes of the regular meeting held July 5, 2023.  

Motion 59- 2023 Hayward/Taylor; moved the adoption of the minutes of the meeting held on August, 2023. All members present in favor, Motion carried. 

REPORTS AND BUSINESS ARISING

Since there is not a full council member attendance this evening the Housing Accelerator Funding (HAF) application was not discussed at this time. Council members can still review and think about any questions they may have and a meeting will be held when the application is fully completed and Olivia can attend in person.   


Fire Department

No one from the fire department is in attendance so it is assumed all is going well except the search is still ongoing to find a replacement for the emergency vehicle which is now totally out of commission. It seems to be a difficult job to locate something that is affordable and attainable. The department had a very successful toll gate fundraiser on Monday, the Labour Day holiday, raising the sum if just over $4500.

People were generous, especially knowing that the funds were being raised to help towards the purchase of an equipment carrier. 
Members of the department are to be congratulated for their efforts. Most everyone is aware that members of the department, Fire Chief Geff Fowlow, Deputy Chief Lloyd Davis, First Lieutenant Shawn Piercey, along with resident Gabe Fisher, (accompanied by Fireman Steve Kew), recently traveled to St. John’s and was awarded St. John Ambulance Life-saving Awards, followed by a reception at Government House hosted by their Honours, Lieutenant Governor the Honourable Judy Foote and His Honour Howard Foote. A great honour and well deserved. 

Recreation Commission

Councillor Hayward reported that the recreation hasn’t had a meeting since the last Council meeting so there is not much to report at this time. The PL4C program however, recently sponsored a training for a group of young people, teaching them bicycle safety and maintenance which they will hopefully pass on to other young people in the community and area. 

Community Outdoor Recreation Park 

There is not much to report about the community park. Everything as now completed except for placing a couple of benches in the change room. It is such a beautiful piece of infrastructure added to our community and hopefully will be in full use this fall and winter if weather conditions are such to allow for the activities that the facility is meant to host. 

The Little Pond Trail project, (Building Age Friendly Communities funded), is near completion, with as much as can be for this fall. The trail is a wonderful addition to the community park area and is being used quite a bit already with good comments from all who use it. It is a combination of gravel path, boardwalk, and natural woods path that is an easy walk for all ages. 

Hike Discovery

Deputy Mayor Rex reported there is nothing to update at this time.

Heritage Society

Deputy Mayor Rex, reporting for the Society in Councilor Landers absence, said their Canada Summer Jobs student is done now for the summer so the hall is closed pretty much for the season. They haven’t had a meeting lately so there is nothing more to report at this time. 
Waste Site 

The site seems to be running smoothly over the past month since the last clean-up. There have been some changes in the garbage collection. The usual carrier decided to give up the job so arrangements were made for someone to fill in until a Call for Bids has been issued and a new contract is in place for this job. This matter will be discussed in General Business later in this meeting.
Still on business arising, the Clerk has received a reply from the other camper owner to which a letter was written requesting information regarding the disposal of sewage matter and if this was operated as per Service NL requirements for these recreational vehicles. This owner who uses the camper from June to October has indicated that it is hooked up to a septic system that is approximately twelve years old. 
CORRRESPONDENCE 

· A letter was received from Service NL giving the approval for installing a new septic system at 11 Middle Brook Road according to the specifications in the approval. Councilor Taylor said the system has already been covered up and wondering if it was inspected. Since it was Bartlett’s Electrical who did the job it was assumed the system did receive inspection and Council will receive confirmation of this in the mail shortly.
FINANCES
The financial summary for August, as included in Council member’s meeting packages, was briefly discussed.

August invoices paid totalling                    $23,956.40
Preauthorized payments and transfers:          8,272.64 

                                           Total               $32,229.04
Revenue received August 1- 31, 2023:        $12,994.31
(Taxes & Fees)

General operating account balance August 31, 2023: 59,700.81 

Motion #60 - 2023–Bannister/Kelly; resolved the acceptance of the monthly financial report, the approval for payment of all regular monthly bills, and confirms payment of related invoices as submitted that have been paid to date. All members present in favour, Motion carried.

The Municipal Budget updated summary of expenses and balances as of August 31/23, as included in council members meeting packages, were briefly discussed. Again, to date all expenditures are well within budgeted allowances. 

Motion #61 - 2023–Taylor/Hayward; resolved the acceptance of the budget update of expenditures and revenues as presented. All members present in favour, Motion carried.

GENERAL BUSINESS 

Garbage Collection Call for Bids
The garbage collection for the community was discussed and it was agreed that a call for bids for this is in order as soon as possible. The specifications for collection were discussed and all will be revised accordingly.

Motion #62 - 2023–Bannister/Kelly; resolved the Town Clerk will up-date the specifications and bidding forms and a “Call for Bids” for the garbage collection contract for the next two years will be posted as soon as possible with the deadline date for submission of bids to be two weeks from date of posting. All members present in favour, Motion carried.

Request for use of Dump Site 

The Town Clerk received a telephone call from a representative of twelve cabin owners located at Princeton Pond some of whom are living there practically year round. The Southern Bay dump site is now closed down and they are asking if it is possible to use our waste site to dispose of their garbage and, if so, how much would it cost.  Council discussed this matter at some length and a decision was made.

Motion #63 - 2023– Kelly/Taylor; resolved the Town Clerk will contact the representative of the cabin owners and tell them they can dump at the site on a trial basis for the six month period for $60 ($10 per month per cabin owner), and if it all works out to the satisfaction of both Council and the cabin owners then it could be extend to a yearly agreement by which the yearly fees would be $120.00 or $10.00 per month per household, (cabin owner). All members present in favour, Motion carried.

Snow-clearing Contract

The Snow-clearing contract for the past two winter seasons included a clause whereby; (see below)

20. If, at the end of this two year contract both parties can reach an agreement with costs and terms of contract, this contract may be extended for an additional one or two year term. 
The Town Clerk has spoken with the contractor and they have agreed to carry on for the next two year period at the same rates and the same specifications as agreed upon in the previous contract if Council is in agreement with this offer. Council members discussed the matter and considered this offer of extension reasonable. 
Motion #64 - 2023–Hayward/Bannister; resolved that Council will accept the offer to extend the snow-clearing Contract for an additional two years. The Town Clerk shall up-date the previous two year contract to include from November 15, 2023 to April 15, 2025, and have the new Snow-clearing Contract signed as required. All members present in favour, Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS

The Town Clerk informed Council that she will be away on vacation from September 26th to October 7th, so will not be here for the regular meeting on October 4th. Council decided that as long as Tina can make it the meeting will go ahead as usual. 

The Clerk also asked Council to think about the 2024 Budget, decisions to be made, planning to be done, and decisions to be made in October and November to complete the document for the coming year. If anyone has suggestions for projects to do, goals to meet, or up-grades to prepare for during 2024, please write them down for discussion or recommendation and to pass on to staff to assist in preparing the 2024 Budget. Any suggestions for generating new revenues to plan for future needs without raising the tax rates would also be welcome.   
No further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm, on a Motion 2023(65) Kelly/Hayward. 

The next Council meeting will be the first Wednesday of next month, on October 4th. 
____________________                     ____________________

Mayor Dean Bailey                                  Clerk/Manager Lois Long
